

Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

By: email

Our file: EA0506-005 and EA0506-006

Friday, December 1st, 2006

To: Lionel Marcinkoski, Environmental Scientist

Indian and Northern Affairs Canada (INAC)

Re: Update of Information Request responses

Dear Mr. Marcinkoski,

The Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board (Review Board) met on Wednesday, November 29th, 2006, to discuss matters related to the environmental assessment (EA) of Consolidated Gold Win Ventures' and Sidon International's mineral exploration programs. One of the topics of discussion was the Information Requests (IR) responses that were filed with the Review Board. INAC was issued IRs for these EAs on October 10th, 2005, and the Review Board received IR responses from INAC on November 2nd, 2005.

There has been recent activity related to the two environmental assessments, including the Developer's submission of IR responses on November 7th, 2006. Given that one year has passed since INAC submitted its own IR responses, the Review Board is of the opinion that INAC's IR responses may need to be updated. The Review Board requests that INAC re-examine its November 2nd, 2005, IR responses to determine if any new information is available that should be brought forward for the Review Board's consideration. INAC is requested to provide this IR response update by no later than 5:00 pm on Friday, December 15th, 2006.

Should you have any questions or concerns about this matter, or about the environmental assessment in general, please do not hesitate to contact me at your earliest convenience by phone at (867)-766-7062 or by email at pduxbury@mveirb.nt.ca.

Yours truly,

Patrick Duxbury,

Environmental Assessment Officer